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Dear Sisters,

I should be telling you what a wonderful Fall Board meeting we had. But, good ole Mother Nature threw a
monkey wrench in that one! Making the decision to postpone our meeting to October 18, 19, was not an
easy decision but a wise one. I hope that many of you are getting back to normal or as normal as you can get
at this point in time. I know that many of you still have roads that had washed away and need to be repaired
or replaced. Our thoughts and prayers are with those of you who have had your lives turned around and still
not back in your homes or have lost so much in the devastation.

I want to thank Candie Patino for her great work on getting the year book up and ready on our Colorado web
page despite electrical outages. We are fortunate to have this available to us and having Candie updating
information all the time. Please utilize the site by posting your upcoming events.

The 2013 St. Jude Dream Home in Castle Rock is underway. Rita Martin, Nancy Cameron, Mary Humphrey
and I attended the floor signing of the home. It was so neat to sign the floor for ESA. I hope that many of
you will be willing to volunteer at the house.

You get to meet and talk to so many caring people, some have had family
members who have or had cancer and were patients at St. Jude Children’s
Hospital. Most of all it is lots of fun.

October is RECRUITMENT MONTH, and this year, October is CHOCTOBER in ESA!!! You never know where
you may meet that someone who wants to be of service to others and has no idea where to find that special
group of ladies to help make their lives more meaningful. Always be prepared to tell them your ESA story.
Do you carry ESA information with you or business card with your chapters contact information?

The holidays are just around the corner and it is a great time to remember those who are less fortunate.
Donate food to your local food banks, many of the food banks are having a hard time keeping food in their
pantries since the flooding and more families are needing assistance. What about providing Christmas gifts
and books to children at a domestic violence shelter. The possibilities of helping is endless.

Love and Hugs in ESA,
Joan Snyder, Colorado State President SH




